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FEBRUARY IS BLACK HISTORY MONTH! 
The Time is always right to do what is right.  Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 

 
Presbytery of the Peaks PW Cookbooks are Available! 

 

You may purchase cookbooks at the 
Presbytery Meeting on March 6 at 

Quaker Memorial Presbyterian Church.  
     $25 each.  You may also order copies by emailing 
     Theresa Underwood at  tundwood@aol.com.  Pick-up 
     points will be set up around the Presbytery. 

 
JOIN US FOR THE SPRING GATHERING 

Mission—Education—Service—Fellowship 
 

April 26, 2025 
 

Location Coming Soon! 
Registration:  9:30 a.m.  Gathering:  10 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
--Special panel presentation regarding domestic violence-- 

--Brief memorial celebrating the lives of those women who passed away in 2024-- 
Watch for more information, including a mission project. 

 
GENTLE REMINDER 

 

THREE FORMS FOUND IN THE FALL PACKET MAY STILL BE SUBMITTED: 
• Financial Support Form for 2025 (for Shelda Wills, Moderator) 

• Congregational PW Leaders Form for 2025 (for Janet Rakes, Secretary) 

• PW Group/Circle Report Form for 2024 (history for Betty Oliver, Historian) 
Remember to include the women in your church who passed away in 2024 in your 
history report.  These women will be recognized at the Spring Gathering. 

 

Your participation is important, and we greatly appreciate your returning the forms. 
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MASSANETTA SPRINGS CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 
 

Funds from PW in our congregations continue to be received for the 
Massanetta Springs Capital Campaign.  Thank you for your support. 

 
*************** 

WHAT’S YOUR PASSION? 
 

Is organization your friend?  Do you like presiding over meetings?  Are you comfortable 
taking a leadership role?  Do you like communicating with others and serving your 
organization by representing it in other groups?  If so, have you ever thought about 
serving as Moderator of the Presbyterian Women Coordinating Team (PWCT) in the 
Presbytery of the Peaks? 
 
Are you good at stepping in when needed?  Is planning a big event appealing to you?  Do 
you like leading devotions?  If so, have you ever thought about serving as Vice 
Moderator of the Presbyterian Women Coordinating Team in the Presbytery of the 
Peaks? 
 
Do you like creating documents, such as newsletters, on the computer?  Do you like 
keeping in touch with others?  Do you like keeping a record of meetings?  If so, have you 
ever thought about serving as Secretary of the Presbyterian Women Coordinating 
Team in the Presbytery of the Peaks? 
 
Do you like working with numbers?  Do you always make sure financial records are 
accurate?  Is submitting financial reports easy for you?  Do you like writing checks?  If so, 
have you ever thought about serving as Treasurer of the Presbyterian Women 
Coordinating Team in the Presbytery of the Peaks? 
 
Do you like recruiting others?  Do you like contacting others?  Do you find it easy to ask 
others to serve?  If so, have you ever thought about serving as a Search Committee 
Member of the Presbyterian Women Coordinating Team in the Presbytery of the 
Peaks? 

 
If you see yourself serving in any of the above ways, please 

email Shelda Wills, Moderator, at swills@usit.net or 
Natasha Lowe, Moderator of the Search Committee, at nlowe920@gmail.com. 

 
The PWCT meets only four times a year, either by Zoom or in person. 

 

The PWCT also plans a Spring Gathering, as well as an Annual Gathering. 
 

Members of the CT build a relationship with each other, working together supporting mission. 
 

The Presbytery of the Peaks Presbyterian Women Coordinating Team wants you! 
 

*************** 
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                               JOY                                SAVE THE DATE 
    PW SYNOD SUMMER GATHERING 

         Thursday, June 12 – Sunday, June 15, 2025 
 

      RESILIENCE                  IDENTITY 

 

 
MASSANETTA SPRINGS CAMP AND CONFERENCE CENTER 

HARRISONBURG, VIRGINIA 
A place for all people to experience God through renewal, discovery, and hospitality 

 

Catch a first glimpse of the 2025-2026 Horizons Bible study 
Finding Resilience, Joy, and Our Identity in Jesus Christ. 

 

BE READY!  BE INFORMED! 
 

Hear it from the author herself—Rhashell Hunter.  She will speak at two 
plenaries and teach two workshops. 

 

Gain knowledge from Keynote Speaker, Bronwen Boswell,  
Immediate Past Acting PC(USA) Stated Clerk. 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS AND PLAN TO BE THERE! 
 

Worship, education, camaraderie, and the 
natural beauty of Massanetta Springs await you.   

 

Registration information will be available by the end of February, 2025. 
 

REGISTRATION FEES 
 

Full-Time (3 nights and 8 meals) 
 Double Occupancy Early Bird (by April 21) -- $430.00 Regular Fee -- $475.00 
 Single Occupancy Early Bird (by April 21) -- $455.00 Regular Fee -- $500.00 
 

Part-Time (2 consecutive nights and 6 meals) 
 Double Occupancy -- $350.00 
 Single Occupancy   -- $380.00 
 

Part-Time (1 night and 3 meals) 
 Double Occupancy -- $295.00 
 Single Occupancy   -- $320.00 
 

Commuter 
 Full Event (no meals)  -- $230.00 
 Single Day (no meals) -- $150.00 
 

Virtual Option 
 4 plenaries (Thursday evening, Friday morning, Friday evening, Saturday morning) -- $100.00 


